ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 6 OCTOBER 2010 at 9.00 am at Chelmsford City Football Club
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The Westerings Primary (representing Rayleigh LDG)
	1.
	WELCOME AND APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Pam Langmead, the EPHA Manager, welcomed everyone to the meeting an, in particular, those Headteachers who were new to the EPHA Executive. PL chaired this stage of the meeting as the election of the EPHA Chair was still to be ratified (Minute 3 refers).
Apologies were received from:
Simon Billings


Colchester East 

Cathie Bonich


Uttlesford South

Rachel Callaghan

Uttlesford North 

Gill Chapman


Canvey Island

Pat Fitzgerald


Tendring North

Nigel Roberts


West Chair
Penny Smith


Braintree


	Action

	2.
	BUSINESS INTERESTS REGISTER

Completed business interest forms (including nil returns) were returned to the EPHA Manager, who will hold them on file for inspection when required; those members of the Executive who have not completed a form were asked to do so and forward it to PL.

	Any Executive members who have not yet completed a business interests form 

	3.
a)

b)

c)

d)

e)


	RATIFICATION OF DECISIONS MADE AT THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING ON 2 JULY 2010

EPHA Executive members were reminded that the EPHA Annual General Meeting, held on 2 July 2010, was not quorate and therefore decisions recommended at that meeting needed to be ratified by the EPHA Executive.

The following decisions were APPROVED:

Election of Chair (Minute 3a refers)

The election of Karen Springett as Chair of EPHA, for a term of office of one year or until the next Annual General Meeting as required, was ratified, and Karen was thanked for taking on the role of EPHA Chair.

Karen resumed the role of Chair of the meeting at this point.

Election of Vice-Chair (Minute 3b refers)

The election of Harriet Phelps-Knights as Vice-Chair of EPHA, for a term of office of one year or until the next Annual General Meeting as required, was ratified.

Election of Treasurer (Minute 3c refers)

 The election of David Yeld as County Treasurer for EPHA, for a term of office of one year or until the next Annual General Meeting as required, was ratified.

Constitution (minute 4 refers)

It was noted that the constitution for the Essex Primary Headteachers’ Association was available on the website in advance of the AGM, and was reviewed by headteachers at the meeting. The following changes and amendments were discussed, mainly to address the cessation of the EPHA and Partners Collaborative, which it was agreed had not been a useful forum for school development.

i) Aims
It was AGREED that 3.10 To support and work with the EPHA and Partners Collaborative to further partnership working and to steer and encourage school improvement in Essex should be deleted. 
ii) Management
It was noted that the number of locality groups determined at the Area AGMs has been changed it was therefore and AGREED that 4.1 of the constitution should therefore read:

4.1
The County Executive Committee shall consist of the following membership:

· Chair

· Vice-Chair

· Treasurer

· The Area Chair and Vice-Chair from each of the four Areas: West, East, Central and South.

· The Local Delivery Group representatives from Epping Forest Rural, Epping Forest South, Harlow, Uttlesford North, Uttlesford South, Colchester West, Colchester East, Tendring Mid, Tendring North, Tendring South,  Harwich and Dovercourt, Braintree, Chelmsford South, Chelmsford North, Chelmsford West, Maldon, Dengie, Witham, South Woodham Ferrers, Wickford, Basildon East/Pitsea, Basildon West, Billericay, Castle Point and Benfleet, Rochford, Rayleigh, Canvey Island, and Brentwood.

· The Area Treasurers from each of the four Areas: West, East, Central and South.

It was AGREED that 4.4 should be altered to reflect the possible impact in a change to the time of year the AGM is held. 

This paragraph should be altered to read: 

The Chair, Vice-Chair and Treasurer of the County Executive Committee will be elected at the Annual General Meeting. The term of office for each post will be one year (or until the next Annual General Meeting, which should be held within at least 18 months of the previous AGM), and the post holder will remain in the position for a maximum of three years. To ensure effective succession planning the Vice-Chair of EPHA will normally be expected to succeed the outgoing Chair.

iii) Meetings
It was AGREED that 7.2 should be altered to remove the reference to the EPC.

iv) Annual General Meetings
It was AGREED that 8.2 should be altered to read The County Executive Committee annual general meeting will be held in the summer term or early in the autumn term in addition to the termly meeting.
v) Amendments to the Constitution 
It was AGREED that 9.1 The quorum for any County Executive Committee meeting and vote must be one half (rounded up to a whole number) of the complete membership of the County Executive Committee; not including any vacancies.

vi) EPHA and Partner’s Collaborative
It was AGREED that section 12 should be deleted.

Financial Regulations (Minute 5c refers)

It was noted that the Financial Regulations for the Essex Primary Headteachers’ Association were available on the website in advance of the AGM, and were reviewed by headteachers at the meeting. 

The headteachers present at the AGM discussed a number of changes in relation to the cessation of the EPC, the creation of a new bank account to be used specifically for conference income and expenditure, the appointment of a Liaison Officer for EPHA and a number of updates (for example changing the references to Clerk rather than Manager). 

The proposed changes to the Financial Regulations were RATIFIED by the EPHA Executive. 
	

	4.
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the Executive meeting held on 28 April 2010 were confirmed as an accurate record.


	

	5.
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were no matters arising from the minutes.

	

	6.

a)

b)

c)

d)

e)

f)

g)

h)

i)


	REPRESENTATION ON WORKING GROUPS AND COMMITTEES 

North East Area Development Group and Steering Group meetings

Claire Claydon noted that Andy Jones, the newly appointed Primary Schools Facilitator, had attended the ADG meeting. He noted that he and the Secondary Schools Facilitator (Nick Pavitt) would be attending Local Delivery Group meetings, and Claire explained that there were a few concerns among local headteachers that in some LDGs they were being represented by the secondary facilitator rather than the primary one.

There has been limited progress in the North East in relation to the oracy conference and all areas noted that they are waiting for the Area Improvement Managers to send out letters to schools about the oracy funding. It was AGREED that this would be raised with Alison Fiala at the meeting with LA Officers later in the day.
The North East Area Steering Group invited local Chairs and Managers of Consortiums to their termly meeting and discussed ways in which the effectiveness and attendance at termly headteacher meetings could be improved, and in particular the Local Authority part of the meeting. The suggestion has been put forward to hold the LA meeting in the morning to enable headteachers to discuss issues that have arisen at the meeting and it is likely that this will be introduced in the spring term. 

Central (Mid) Area Development Group and Steering Group meetings

Doretta Cowie (Central Chair) noted that Judith Harvey, the newly appointed Primary Schools Facilitator, had attended the ADG meeting and had given a report in relation to a number of meetings that she had attended on behalf of local heads.

Doretta noted that she had not yet been advised of a date for the Mid area oracy conference. However, David Milligan (Maldon) confirmed that the date is likely to be 10 November 2010 and the conference will be held at the County Hotel, Chelmsford. 

The Mid Area Steering Group discussed the recent clawback of Early Years capital funding grants that has affected many schools. 

West Area Development Group

It was confirmed that West schools had not yet received information about the oracy funding.

South Area Development Group

Brenda Dalley confirmed that the group agreed representation on the two South area Local Children’s Trust Boards.

Special Educational Needs Review

John Clements expressed his concerns that a paper circulated by Gary Pocock (Head of SENCAN) at the ADG meetings setting out the outcomes of the SEN Review did not, in his opinion, accurately reflect the discussions that took place at the consultation meeting attended by headteachers. John noted that he had commented on this at the ADG meeting but that GP had explained that the paper represented a summary of the views of many stakeholders. However, John was still keen to receive the notes of the primary headteachers’ consultation meeting (held on 30 April) and it was AGREED that this would be raised with Gary Pocock at the meeting with LA Officers later in the day. Lorna Handscomb suggested that the EPHA Executive should write a letter or, at the very least, should challenge Gary about the effectiveness of the consultation process.
Stay Safe Corporate Parenting group (formerly the Looked After Child cross-phase working party)

John Clements reported that this group has been put on hold since Nicky Pace (former Director for Vulnerable Children) left the Local Authority. 
Asset Management Consultative Group
Vaughan Collier noted that this group has been put on hold by the Local Authority.

Formula Funding Review

It was noted that the review of the Essex funding formula for schools has been postponed by the Schools Forum, pending the Comprehensive Spending Review on 20 October and the Coalition Government’s education white paper, due to be published in the Autumn. 

Essex Extended Schools Strategy Group

Brenda Dalley reported that this group has not met for a long time. 

	EPHA

Meeting with LA Officers

 6 October 2010

EPHA

Meeting with LA Officers

 6 October 2010



	7. 
	REPORT FROM THE EPHA LIAISON OFFICER 

Mike Blant, EPHA Liaison Officer, noted that his first engagement for EPHA was on 21 June 2010 and during the summer his focus was very much on the development of the proposed Essex Learning Partnership.

He explained that his role is to support and relieve pressure on headteachers and, in particular, the leadership group of the EPHA Executive, who are currently asked to attend numerous meetings by the LA. He explained that he will attend the following meetings each term:
· EPHA Executive meeting 




· 4 Area headteacher meetings 

· Partnership Board meetings x 2





· Joint Commissioning Board meeting x 1




· Gatekeeping Reference Group x 2




· Enjoy and Achieve Implementation Group




· Headteacher confidential reference group meeting 


 

It has also been agreed that Mike should attend the Area Development Group meetings so that he has a direct understanding of each area’s development priorities. 

Mike explained that he also has a remit to consult with headteachers across the county on various issues of importance and interest – he reminded the Executive that he had written a paper describing a fictional case study of a primary school pupil, which served to illustrate the funding needs and differential needs between a year 6 and a year 7 pupil. The EPHA Executive discussed the progress of the Formula Funding Review, expressing some frustration about the process so far. It was AGREED that a Formula Review Group should be established to consider how education should be funded in Essex from 0 – 19, and that this group should be in place to inform the next formula funding review. It was AGREED that the group will be led by Mike Blant and will include Lorna Handscomb, David Yeld, Sue Foster, Brenda Dalley and Ronnie Farrelly. 
Mike noted that he has attended a meeting of the Schools Partnership Board, which is led by Stephen Castle, Cabinet Member for schools in Essex. MB felt that the LA is committed and has the political will to work in partnership with schools (Stephen Castle talks about an “Essex Solution for Essex schools). The inevitable focus in discussions is on the need to work in different ways to achieve “more for less”. 
Mike circulated a paper based on a recent Continyou presentation which summarised Coalition education policies. It noted that the main principles of the Education and Children’s Bill are:

· Greater freedom for all schools;

· Improve school accountability (with the goal of attainment and closing the gap between rich and poor);

· Tackling bureaucracy;

· Improving behaviour in schools;

· Introducing a “pupil premium” so that more money is directed to the most disadvantaged children.

The paper noted which initiatives, brought in by the Labour Government, have been scrapped or are under review, including:

· Building Schools for the Future;

· Primary Curriculum;

· Pupil well-being;

· Community Cohesion;

· Children’s Trusts;

· Children and Young People’s Plan;

· Children’s Commissioner;

· Safeguarding and Delivery Unit;

· Vetting and barring;

· Contact Point;

· BECTA;

· Qualifications and Curriculum Development Authority;

· General Teaching Council. 

It was AGREED that Mike would make a number of amendments to the paper and this would then be circulated to all headteachers for their interest. 
The EPHA Executive then discussed the future funding and viability of EPHA, noting that the association will struggle to survive without additional funding from the Local Authority. It was noted that ASHE (Association for Secondary Schools in Essex) and APC (ASHE and Partners Collaborative) are strong organisations because they have greater resources and capacity than EPHA, including a full time Executive Director and administrative staff. (The Executive was reminded that the EPHA Liaison Officer role is part-time, funded at a maximum of 200 hours a term.) Additionally it was argued that secondary heads have more opportunity than primary heads to spend time out of their schools. 

Claire Claydon suggested that EPHA might hold more conferences as these are very popular and generate income for the association.

The EPHA Manager AGREED to circulate the spreadsheets noting attendance at the termly headteacher meetings and a list of those schools that have and haven’t paid their annual subscription. It was agreed that it is essential for EPHA to remain a strong forum that is able to shape education locally and all EPHA Executive members need to encourage new headteachers and those who do not attend EPHA meetings to become involved and understand the purpose and strength of the association. 

	Primary

Formula Review Group

Mike Blant

EPHA Manager


	8.
	ESSEX LEARNING PARTNERSHIP (ELP)
Mike Blant reminded the Executive that they had been consulted about the proposed development of an Essex Learning Partnership at the end of the summer term. 
Rationale for the development of the ELP

The email to the Executive sent on 19 July 2010  reminded heads that the Local Authority’s (and indeed, Essex County Council 's) ‘transformation’ exercise intended to rationalise services and provision down to core purposes – at the same time as making huge necessary savings. To this end, the authority planned to become a strategic commissioning body forming partnerships with other providers to achieve outcome-led frontline delivery of services. Statutory responsibilities will remain with the LA.

For the education sector and for School Improvement in particular, this was likely to mean that from April 2011 schools would access school improvement services through a private company with which the authority will have brokered a menu of school improvement activities. The LA, as the commissioning body would negotiate desired outcomes with the company, but the methodology to achieve those outcomes would down to the company.

Local Authority discussions with Headteachers caused alarm when it appeared that members favoured the option of engaging private companies to lead school improvement. Headteachers believe that the expertise is within our schools and within Essex to deliver a better service on a not-for-profit basis. Schools, and groups of schools, are often in the best position to know what needs doing, how to go about it and the support needed. 

The three headteacher associations EPHA, ASHE (Secondary Schools) and ASESME (Special Schools) have had initial discussions around a proposal that a not-for-profit Essex Learning Partnership (ELP) be formed whereby School Improvement is driven by the partnership, rather than being outsourced to a private company.  In this way available funding would be directed toward the partnership with no top slicing for profit margins.

Consultation with primary headteachers

Mike noted that he has had feedback from around 40 primary headteachers (in addition to EPHA Executive members) about the formation of the ELP, all of which have been positive, though heads have understandably wanted more information about the proposed structure and accountability of the partnership. 

Essex Learning Partnership Steering Group 

Mike noted that he has attended several steering group meetings, along with the EPHA Chair, Vice-Chair, EPHA Manager and other members of the Executive. The ELP was a secondary initiative and there are some concerns about what part the primary sector will play in the organisation, and how much prominence the needs of primary schools will be given. The proposal is very much driven by Richard Thomas, the APC Executive Director, and his commitment and energy to the project has been recognised and applauded. 

The intention is that there will be an over-arching cross-phase board of directors, which will include the EPHA Chair and Vice-Chair, the EPHA Liaison Officer and other members of the EPHA Executive. This Board will oversee Area Steering Groups who will plan and manage school improvement activities in the four Essex quadrants. It is, inevitably, much harder to plan strategically and manage the primary sector due to sheer number of schools, and the intention seems to be to establish the secondary school improvement structure first and follow it up with the primary structure in due course. This has resulted in concerns about the primary ELP being seen as less of a priority than the secondary ELP.
Mike noted that the proposal is still very much at the stage of being a business model and it includes little detail about day to day operation. The funding of the ELP is still under discussion, whether through subscription or on the basis of buying school improvement services from a menu of activities. Schools might, for example, be given “credits” by the LA to spend on school improvement activities. An alternative arrangement might involve a bartering system, whereby schools trade services that they can offer. The ELP definitely wants to avoid becoming a “mini Local Authority” but it is accepted that there will be a need to employ administrative staff to run the organisation. In addition, individuals who offer expertise and school improvement support will need to be remunerated for their contribution. 
The ELP will need to be able to demonstrate that it can be accountable for and deliver on standards and achievement in Essex schools. 

Mike noted that it is difficult to find out what the Local Authority currently spends on school improvement though expenditure last financial year (09/10) was in the region of £7million, and this year (10/11) around £5million. This latter figure equates to around £10,000 per school. 

The Local Authority keeps a database of experts and specialists who work within school improvement and it was agreed that this database should be shared with the EPHA Executive.

It is still uncertain whether or not the ELP proposal will be accepted by the Local Authority – it was hoped that Olive Newland (ECC Head of Traded Services and lead on the Transformation project) would be able to shed further light on this at the meeting with LA Officers later in the day. 

The EPHA Executive discussed other school improvement providers and models, both within Essex (such as Coast-Ed and the Harlow Education Consortium) and in other LAs, such as CfBT Education Trust in Lincolnshire. It was agreed that the Essex Learning Partnership will draw on existing expertise and school improvement providers in Essex, offering liaison with existing structures and tapping into collaborations that already work well.
Vaughan Collier noted that the Specialist Schools and Academies Trust is setting up school improvement and innovation hubs, with the remit to reinvigorate CPD previously offered by the NCSL and Eastern Leadership Centre. There will be two hubs in the South East. 

Timeframe 

Mike noted that the LA had intended to select a school improvement provider by this stage in the term, but that this has been put on hold pending the Comprehensive Spending Review (which should give more information about funding to local authorities). It was hoped that Olive Newland would be able to shed further light on this at the meeting with LA Officers later in the day.

	

	9.
	HEADTEACHER WORKLOAD

Karen Springett noted that she and other headteachers seem to be as overwhelmed by the demands of the job as ever.

Mike Blant, EPHA Liaison Officer, circulated a paper at the meeting concerning dedicated headship time. This addressed the following areas:

It is important to recognise that Headteachers need time to lead and manage their schools at both a strategic and operational level to focus on:

· reviewing school improvement, the quality of teaching & learning and pupil progress

· raising standards
· school development
· improved monitoring and evaluation
· improved well-being of staff and pupils 
· reading and research

· professional reflection and dialogue

· school self evaluation

· developing strategic leadership and management issues, including the formulation of vision, aims, structures, systems, policies and action plans

It should also be noted that Headteachers are also entitled to the same provisions around work/life balance as all other teaching staff.  

It is clear that dedicated headship time remains a particular challenge for Governing Bodies and Headteachers, but both parties should be engaging in discussion about strategies to achieve this time. Governing Bodies must play an active role in monitoring the ability to use this dedicated time.

Each school should determine the appropriate amount of dedicated headship time and this is likely to take into account any teaching commitments, management responsibilities, school situation and staffing levels.

What are the characteristics of successful Dedicated Headship Time?

Headteachers need guaranteed time away from ringing telephones and other interruptions. They need dedicated headship time, when they can shut the office door and focus on their primary role of leading the school….  Teachers have a guaranteed half a day a week away from children for planning and assessment, but the heads' contract is not specific. As a result, most heads get few, if any, hours away from the competing demands of staff and officials, pupils and parents:

· Uninterrupted

· Protected

· Meaningful blocks

· Clearly identifiable

· Self-directed priorities

· Supported by school systems and processes

· Separate from and additional to PPA and Leadership and Management Time

· Reported to Governing Body annually

During Dedicated Headship Time the Headteacher is not:

· Required to deal with routine matters

· Asked to take telephone calls or deal with enquiries in person

· Expected to cover for absent colleagues

· Required to meet parents, governors or other visitors to school.

During Dedicated Headship Time it is recommended that the Headteacher is interrupted only 

· in an emergency or

· when, exceptionally, he or she has given a prior indication that he or she would wish to be disturbed for specific reasons. 

The Headteacher makes appropriate arrangements for dealing with enquiries, visitors etc, similar to those applying when the Headteacher is attending meetings/visiting other schools. 

· What are the possible strategies for supporting the delivery of dedicated headship time?

· Audit current use of time.

· Identify appropriate governors for professional dialogue about the changing role.

· Consider what constitutes a reasonable working week.

· Raise awareness of the Headteacher’s changing role with stakeholders.

· Create systems to support change in use of Headteacher’s time.

· Arrange leadership “awaydays” for visionary team building.

· Discard/move/reallocate areas of work which do not require the professional skills and judgment of Headteacher (in the interests of work load and best value).

Time Management

· How often are you usually the first to arrive and the last to leave the school?

· Is there an understanding that effective working should be measured in outcomes not quantity?

· Do you determine to work from home or off-site at times?

· If you have been out at meetings or training, do you drive home or return to school?

Expectations/Perceptions

· Is there an expectation that you should, at all times, be visible and available to staff, school and parents?

· To what extent to you need to realign parents and staff expectations of your strategic role?

· Are parents and stakeholders regularly reminded about who is the most appropriate person available to deal with individual needs and concerns?

· Do governors always need to see the headteacher?

· Do the Friends or PTA feel valued without the headteacher’s input?

Where?

· Are you confident about identifying the most appropriate working environment for your Dedicated Headship Time?

· Have you tried to work in alternative locations- home, hotel lounge, Local Authority offices etc?

· Do you have the relevant tools for flexible work?

Using Dedicated Headship Time

· To keep up to date with national policy developments.

· To catch up with all the latest news, views and papers that land on the desk.

· To manage the relevant priorities within a realistice framework.

· To prioritise policies or initiatives which need further investigation.

· To follow up identified issues – reading, web search, attending relevant meetings.

· To plan dissemination of relevant information to stakeholders.

· To actively identify key priorities and access the fit with the strategic direction. 

 It was generally agreed that governing bodies are supportive of their headteachers having dedicated headship time and, in some cases, are offering to undertake work that otherwise would have to be completed by the head. However, it was agreed that this was not a satisfactory state of affairs as it should be not be necessary to have to ask volunteers to take on tasks that should be done by the headteacher or other school staff. Once again, concerns were raised about the  lack of funding in primary schools to enable headteachers to employ sufficient (and qualified) administrative and financial staff, in addition to the demands on primary headteachers to be available to everyone at all times and the continuing and relentless volume of paperwork. 

The Executive had a lengthy discussion about whether headteachers should be refusing to complete some of the paperwork that is demanded by the Local Authority and/or government, unless it is statutory. An example given was the paperwork and data demanded from schools during the “Making a Difference” subsidy funding pilot, which was extremely onerous for schools. Headteachers continue to be concerned that much of the paperwork that comes into schools does not appear to have been considered and approved by the Gatekeeping Reference Group, and EPHA’s request to highlight paperwork that has been considered by the group seems to have been ignored by the LA.  

Sue Bridger, a member of the Gatekeeping Reference Group, noted that it appears that primary headteachers are consistently asked to complete more paperwork than their secondary colleagues and it seems that secondary heads are more successful when they argue for a reduction in bureaucracy and paperwork.

It was AGREED that the EPHA Executive will discuss the purpose and effectiveness of the Gatekeeping Reference Group at the EPHA Executive meeting with LA Officers later in the day.
It was noted that Mike Blant has been added to the membership of the Gatekeeping Reference Group, and Elspeth Bonds also offered to become part of that group. (MB to check whether EB can join the group.) 

	EPHA

Meeting with LA Officers

 6 October 2010
Mike Blant

	10.
a)

b)

c)

d)


	FINANCE REPORT
Receipt of annual subscriptions from school for 2010/2011 
David Yeld, County Treasurer, noted that he has sent out a reminder to Area Treasurers asking them to forward subscriptions from schools to him by half term. He agreed to send the EPHA Executive a statement stating what percentage of schools had paid their subscriptions.

Claims for expenses

David reminded heads to send expenses claims by Royal Mail rather than in the internal post system, as there have been several occasions when mail sent internally has been lost.

Local Authority support funding for 2010/11

David noted that EPHA has not yet received any support funding from the Local Authority, and confirmed that he has sent an invoice to the LA for £10,000. He noted that, without the LA funding, the association would not have managed financially over the last year. As a last resort the Treasurer can transfer money from the Deposit account but he explained that he is loathe to do so as it is essential to retain a contingency to ensure the future viability of the association.

It was AGREED that DY will resend the invoice and that this matter should be raised with Local Authority officers at the meeting later in the day. 

Current financial position

The Treasurer noted that he will receive an interim financial statement at the end of October and will send information out to the EPHA Executive. He confirmed that he has opened a separate bank account dedicated to conference income and expenditure, as agreed at the Annual General Meeting.  

	EPHA Treasurer
EPHA Treasurer

EPHA

Meeting with LA Officers

 6 October 2011



	11.

a)

b)

c)

d)

e)

f)

g)


	ITEMS FOR CONSIDERATION AT THE MEETING WITH LA OFFICERS AND AUTUMN TERM AREA MEETINGS 

BAP Partnerships

Concerns have been  raised by headteachers about additional conditions being imposed in relation to Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships, such as attendance at additional meetings.

SEN Review and consultation

Minute 6e refers

Oracy funding – communication with schools

Minute 6a refers

Joint funding bids 

Ronnie Farrelly noted that schools have still not been informed whether their applications for joint funding, which have been put on hold for over a year, will be successful, and what the implications are for schools if they do not receive the promised funding. This is particularly urgent in the light of Ken Dobson’s imminent retirement. 

Bureaucracy in schools/ membership and effectiveness of the Gatekeeping Reference Group

Minute 9 refers

Progress of the Essex Learning Partnership Bid

Minute 8 refers

Local Authority support funding for 2010/11

Minute 10c refers


	

	12.
	DATES AND TIMES OF MEETINGS FOR THE SCHOOL YEAR 2010/2011
Executive and EPC (Chelmsford City Football Club)
Tuesday 8 February 2011
Wednesday 25 May 2011
Area Heads Meetings 

Autumn term 2010
N-EAST    
Wednesday 3 November         
Weston Homes Community Stadium      

WEST     
Wednesday 10 November   
North Weald Golf Club

CENTRAL 
Tuesday 16 November         
Chelmsford City Football Club 

SOUTH   
Wednesday 17 November   
The Belvedere, Crays Hill

Spring term 2011

CENTRAL 
Tuesday 8 March                  
Chelmsford City Football Club

SOUTH     
Wednesday 9 March         
The Belvedere, Crays Hill 

WEST  

Monday 14 March          
North Weald Golf Club

N-EAST   
Wednesday 16 March           
Weston Homes Community Stadium      

Summer term 2011

WEST   
Monday 13 June             
North Weald Golf Club 

SOUTH   
Wednesday 15 June      

The Belvedere, Crays Hill

CENTRAL
Tuesday 21 June           

Chelmsford City Football Club

N-EAST    
Wednesday 22 June      

Weston Homes Community Stadium      

Headteachers’ conference 



Friday 25 March 2011



 Stock Brook Country Club
Deputy Headteachers’ conference 



Friday 14 October 2011
                  
              Weston Homes Community Stadium 
	










……………………………………………









Karen Springett   
Chair of EPHA

Pam Langmead
EPHA Manager
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